BAPTISM:

MASS INTENTIONS: January 27 through February 2

Monday: 8:00a.m. t PaulVanLoo
Tuesday 5:30 p.m. t Eleanore Rodeman
Wednesday: 8:00a.m. T Norb & Shirley Kolb
Thursday: 8:00a.m. T Linda Moeller
Friday: 8:00a.m. T Harold & Margie Rackers
Saturday: 8:00a.m. T William VanlLoo
5:30 p.m. T Gary Poff
Sunday: 7:30 a.m. Living and Deceased Members
of the Ladies Sodality
10:30 a.m. 1 Dannie Gipe Jr.

The Mass for The People of the Parish is being offered on
Sunday, February 2 at St. Margaret Parish at 9:00 a.m.

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH

~ January 26, 2025

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
Monsignor David Cox, Pastor

msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling
PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointmant
MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

Faith Chips
We will meet on Sunday, January 26, after the 7:30 Mass to
complete the Stewardship study on the Beatitudes. Coffee and
snacks will be provided. All are welcomel!

First Saturday Devotion
Saturday, February 1 with Confessions at 7:00 am, the Rosary
will begin at 7:40 am and Mass will begin at 8:00 am.
Meditation will follow Mass. All are welgcome to join us.

Ladies Sodality Meeting
The Ladies Sodality will be praying together at the 7:30 am
Mass on Sunday, February 2. Meeting in the Parish Center
following Mass, This meeting will not be rescheduled. Alt
ladies of the parish are weicome.

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hours
Thursday morning 12:00 midnhight-1:00 am
Saturday morning 1 am - 2 am (every other)
Sunday marning 2 am - 3 am (1st & 3rd)
Please call Donna at {573) 880-1470 if you are
interested in joining our Perpetual Adoration Chapel program.

In vour Charity, please pray for the repose of the soul of

Rohert L. Werdehausen, member of our parish, who passed away
on January 241, 2025. May his soul and all the souls of the dearly
departed rest in Peace. Amen

Rosary Leaders Needed

We currently have 1 person listed that we ¢an schedule to lead the
rosary before the 10:30 mass, If anyone would be interested in
being added to the list of rosary leaders, or any other liturgical
roles, please contact the Parish Center at 573-636-4925. Any help
would be appreciated.

Welcome.

Don’t Miss Out! The Registration Deadline 1o join the
weekend is Monday January 27, 2025.

Faith-Food-Fellowship
Our next gathering for Faith-Food-Feliowship will be on
February 4 after 5:30 mass in the Parish Center so mark your
calendars and join us,

St. Stanislaus Welcome
Please welcome Maisie Grace Hagenhoff, daughter of Ethan
and Taylor (Ashcraft) Hagenhoff, who was baptized inte the
faith on January 18, 2025,

Thank you

We wish to extend our sincere appreciation for all the
thoughts, prayers, calls, texts, and many acts of kindness
shown to us during Dave’s iliness. To all who came to the
visitation and funeral. It truly showed Dave’s life touched so
many. To the workers and all who breught food for the
luncheon, it was all delicious and very much appreciated. To
Connie Andrews and Pam Stumpe for the beautiful music
and songs provided for the mass. To the mausoleum care
takers for preparing Dave's place of rest. A special thank
you to Monsignor Cox who made several visits to the hospital
during Dave’s iliness and alsc came 1o our home 1o
administer the last Sacrament, for leading the rosary at the
prayet service and for the beautiful mass and homily.
Words cannot express how thankful we are for our faith and
community to help us through this very difficult time.

The David Reed Family

Bishop McKnight's January prayer intention for our Local Church

For our civic leaders, that they may be guided by wisdorn and integrity in their decisions. May they seek the common good, foster unity

in our communities, and lead with compassion and justice.




St. Stanislaus
| hope everyone had a fantastic long weekend. Did anyone else
experience the frost quakes? They really caught me off guard the
first time | heard them, but it reminded me of how amazing
nature is. God is Good!

Cold Weather: The cold weather is here to stay for a while.
Please be sure to send your child with coats, hats, and gloves
each day. We plan to go outside if the windchill is above 20
degrees. Students will alse be outside while waiting for the bus
and in the car line.

Staff Treat: Thank you to the Mingucei family for the cookie cake
and tea/lemonade for our staff. It was delicious and hit the spot.

Show-Me Players: The Council for Drug Free Youth performed
last week for our 4th and 5th graders. They performed skits and
songs on how to say no to drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and
prescription drugs.

PreK Enrcllment: Information was sent home to our current
PreK 3 students to enrcll in PreK 4 for the 2025-2026 school
year. In order t¢ hold your spot, the enrollment form and
enroliment fee must be returned by Friday, January 24, 2025.
We will be sending out enrollment forms to families who
currently have students at St. Stanislaus for Prek 3 and Prek 4
on Monday, January 27, 2025 for the upcoming school year.

Sad to See You Go: Mr. Campbell will be retiring at the end of
this school year, We wish him well in his retirement and hope he
gets plenty of time to play golf.

Baby Stockman: We extend our best wishes 1o Mr. and Mrs.
Stockman as they prepare to welcome Baby Stockman this
week., We cannot wait to meet him/her.

Have a great rest of your week and remember to spend some
time with God at Mass.

Many blessings. Mrs. Forbis

Cursillo
Have you already made a Cursillo Weekend? We would love to
hear from you, please contact our parish representative, Gary
Wilbers, at 573-619-8700 or email gwilbers@goascend.biz.
We would love to be connected again.

A Valentine’'s Day Party!
The St. Stanislaus/St. Margaret Pro-Life
POty Group
F Ul % Invi .
z v 5 Invites all those 50 and over 1¢ join us
wense | Friday, February 14, 9-11 a.m.
L, ,,.';:“C@v St Stanislaus/St. Margaret Community

Center
Please join us for the all-school Mass at 8:00 a.m. at

St. Stanislaus Church

For a FUN morning of hingo, snacks and prizes

No need to RSVP. We hope to see you there. Event will
be cancelled if inclement weather occurs.
Please let us know if you need transportation.
Suzette Mertens 573-291-9713
sdmertens96@gmail.com

Prayver Hotline: Contact Kay Stockman at 573-536-8777 ar
Karen Schenewerk at 573-635-3943 for prayer line requests
or 1o be added to the prayer line.

R.C.LA /O.C.I.A.
R.C.LA. classes are scheduled for every Thursday at 5:30 pm in
the Parish Center for those who are interested in learning more
on the Catholic Faith. If you know of anyone who would be
interested in the R.C.LA. program, please contact Abby at the
Parish Center or email ststandre@ststan.net to register.

Center for Applied Research in the Apostolate (CARA)
Surveys

The Catholic Missourian posted an article regarding surveys that
are being conducted this weekend at all masses. The surveys are
the beginning of a nine-month consultation happening in our
diocese on the importance of music in our liturgies. The surveys
can be found in the pews during mass, in the back of church, or
you can go to the Diocese website at digjeffcity.org/sacred-music.
Hard copies of the surveys can be dropped in the box marked
“SURVEYS" in the back of church. All surveys must be completed
and sent back to CARA by February 3. Thank you for your
participation.

St. Stanislaus—St. Margarets Community Center
Attention: All Parishioners and Knights of Columbus
members. The new KC Building has the flag up and the first
paver bricks are in place. Stop by the KC building anytime to
take a look. information was mailed to everyonée regarding
donations for bricks or for the memacrial wall on inside. if you
have guestions, please contact Jude Markway at 573-690-8792
Judemarkway@gmail.com) or Don Kever 573-690-2866
{Don.Kever@gmail.com)

2025-26 School Year
Admissions Timeline

Applications Dpen
January 7, 2025
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CHURCH CLEANING: Dana Wilbers, Karen Douglas, Nikki Korsmeyer, and Yvonne Wilbers
(Please ciean church before the week-end of February 1 and 2)

Liturgical Role Schedule for February 1 and 2- The Presentation of the Lord

Saturday, 5:30 PM Sunday, 7:30 AM Sunday, 10:30 AM
Altar S Wil Abbott Nash Wilbers Adelyn Beck
tar Server Easton Barbour Carson Williams Bo Boessen
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Com- Tony Albus Ladies Sodality Luke Graessle
munion
Reader Kathy Poff Ladies Sodality Jake Faulkner
Rosary Leader Lynn Albus Ladies Sodality Donna Bernskoetter
Shane Kampeter Ladies Sodality Roger Bruemmer
Sam Kampeter Ted Bruemmer
Usher Bill Kliethermes John Doerhoff
Stanley Kolb Cole Morehead
Greeter Richard & Wendy Taube Ladies Sodality Gary Wilbers
Offertory Faul & Deborah Luebhert Ladies Sodality Bill & Nancy Gratz
James and Barbara Howard | Donna Haibrook Ashley Dudenhoeffer
Music Ministry Tony & Darlene Luebbering Pam Stonner
Pete Dudenhoeffer Audrey Kaiser

Upcoming Local Events

Bishep McAuliffe Council 12992 Breakfast—Cana Hall—
February 2—To Benefit Special Learning Center—Serving
Western-style eggs , sausage and pancakes, Adults—$10,
Ages 6—11--$5; $30 Maximum for Immecdiate Family

Argyle/Koeliztown Volunteer Fire Department’s Annual
Pancake and SausageBreakfast— Argyle K of C Hall—
February 2, 2025—Serving from 7:30-11 am., Adults-$12,
Kids under 12 -$6.

2nd Annual Bedoc Jambalaya Blair Oaks Soccer Fundraiser—
Falcon Athletic Complex—February 8, 2025— serving from
11 am—1 pm, $12 per plate

St. Elizabeth Anglers’ Fish Fry—5t. Elizabeth Community
Center—Friday, February 14—Serving from 4-7 pm,
Adults/Garry Quis-$15, Ages 6-11-$10, Under 6 is Free,

St. Elizabeth Memorial American Legion Post 545—Pitch
Tournament—S8t. Elizabeth Community Center, Saturday,
February 15— Repgistration begins at 6 prn with tournament
starting at 7 pm. Contact Tim Cligschlaeger at 573-680-1421
for more information.

St. Anthony K of C Ham and Sausage Breakfast, St. Anthony
Parish Hall—Sunday February 16—Serving Ham and Sausage
from 7:30—11:30 am, Adults-$12, Ages 6-12-$6, Ages 5 and
under is free.

Comets Kikin' it with Kapital Kicks—Westphalia Lions Hall—
February 22— Chicken and Ham Dinner with
Silent Auction and performances by the Jazz
hand-Adults $30, Students—$15, 5 and under
Free— Tickets need to be purchased by
February 10th—To Benefit Fatima Music
Boosters

Save the Date— Ladies Sodality Blood Drive
When: Sunday, March 16, 2025

Where: 8t. Stanislaus Gym

Time: 8:00am—12:30 pm
Mark your calendar for the Blood Drive. Qur goal this year is 50
units. As in the past we will partner with the Blair Caks Blood
Drive to help obtain an American Red Cross Schaolarship for a
graduating student.

End of Year Giving Statements
To requeést an end of year giving statement, please send an
email to ststansec@socket.net or call the Parish Center at
636-4925. When making your request, please include your
name, street address and phone number. Thank you for your
generous support of our Parish in 2024.

St. Stanislaus Facebook Page
Check out our St. Stanislaus Church Facebook page at

Collection Numbers for January 19, 2025
Parish Collection:

Sunday Offering $ 4,713.50
Loose Cash & Checks $ 3,526.25
Capital Improvements $ G
Efectronic Contributions:

Monthly for January 20, 2025 $ 12,480.00
Semi-Moenthly for January 20, 2025 $ 485250

St. Stanislaus parishioners are very generous—hoth of their
falents and financially. You are appreciated! Please remember
to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving
i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank
you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.




Wardsville Lions Club

Youth Softball and Baseball Registration
The Wardsville Lions Club will be having registration at the
Wardsville Lions Club for Youth Softball and Baseball signups,
ages 5 to 15 years old on the following dates and times:
»  Saturday February 22, 2025 from 1.:00 pm to 4:00 pm
+ Tuesday, February 25, 2025 from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm
+  Sunday, March 2, 2025 from 11:00 am te 1:00 pm.
DEADLINE FCR SIGN UPS IS MARCH 6™,
To play T-ball a child must be 7 years old before July 1t
Registration fees are $60 for the first child, $25 for the second
child, and $15 for the third child with a cap of $100 per
family. Fees are due at the time of sign-up. There will also be
registration for 5-6-year-olds wanting to play in the Fun
League. The fee will be $30 per child. If you have any
questions or concerns, contact Brian Schrimpf at 618-6170 or
hpsgopackers@gmail.com, or Tim Wilbers at 620-1488.

Volunteers Needed at Catholic Charities
Yolunteers needed to cover the Welcome Deask and Phones,
For more information, please call 573-635-7719 or you can go
their website at www.cCChimo,Org.

Job Opportunity—Parish Bookkeeper
St Francis Xavier Catholic Church in Taos, Missouri seeks to
hire a part-time bookkeeper. This position involves Payroll &
HR Duties, General Ledger Duties (Accts Rec & Accts Payables),
School HL Program, Capital Campaign Duties, and Parish
Collection Duties. Position wili be required to work 20-25 hours
per week. It is possible that duties could be shared. For
an application and job description or for further information,
contact Fr. Kelechi Uzuegbu, St Francis Xavigr Catholic Church,
7312 Route M, Jefferson City, MO 65101, 573-395-4401,

kuzuegbu@sfxtaos.com.

Benedictine Sisters to host
Monastic Experience

Come, let us Adore - The Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual
Adoration invite single women, ages 18 - 40 who are
considering refigious life, to a Monastic Experience March 813,
2025, at their monastery in Clyde, Missouri. It's a chance to
experience the daily rhythm of monastic life where participants
can join the Sisters in praying the divine office, attending daily
Mass, spending time in personal prayer and opening their
hearts to God's call by learning about discernment and prayet.,
There is no cost to attend, and more details are available
at - Vocations - Walk With Us,
To register, please contact Sr. Maria Vlctor‘la at (660) 944-2221
ext. 127 or ¢

Don't Be a Victim of a Scam

The St. Stanislaus Parish Community, including the Pastor,
Principal, Director of Religious Education, Teachers, School
Staff and Parish Committees, will NEVER send an email or text
message asking for a monetary donation or gift card to be paid
for electronically. Please do not open any of these messages,
delete immediately and don't be a victim of this scam,

Emailing of St. Stanislaus Bulletins

If you would be interested in having the bulletin emailed to you,
please contact the Parish Center at 573-636-4925 or email
ststansec@socket.net. For those interested, we would start
sending the bulleting via email after the first of the year.

Breaking the Silence of Abuse
As a diocese, we are committed to breaking the silence of
abuse. When someane is reporting abuse, we must
acknowledge their pain and how difficult it Is to talk about it
False allegations are very rare. Cur initial response to
someone who is disclosing abuse far the first time must be
compassionate. For those who need to report abuse,
encourage them to contact our Victims Assistance Coordinater,
Jacqueline Baldwin (57 3-624-3199) and to make sue of the
appropriate State of Missouri hotline (1-800-392-3738) or the
Attorney General's clergy abuse online formt, All of this
information is also on our website, under the ‘report abuse’
tah. For those who want information or want to corwvey a
message to Bishop McKnight, please encourage them to write
to us at reporiabuse@diojeffcity.org.

Scholarship Opportunities

Applications for the William H. Simon Scholarship and the John
L. Warack Scholarship opened on January 6, 2025 and will be
accepted until midnight March 26, 2025. These scholarships
are available to all parish high school seniors or current college
students with a financial need who commit to practicing their
faith. The John L. Warack Scholarship is specifically for a
student attending the University of Missouri-Columbia,
Scholarship eligibility and applications are available at
diojeffcity.org/scholarships. If you have any questions, contact
Tracy Oswald at 573-635-9127 ext. 254.

COLLEGE
SCHOLARS
AVAILABLE

Applications due

March 26, 2025

The thocese of Jefferson City is pleased (o offer cur parish famifies college
scholarshig apportuninies through o generous danotion from the fames of

Willizm H. (Bifi) Simon and  John L. Warack

rlujtar[fst*/t:}rg cholarships




CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WNEEK

January 26, 2025-February 1, 2025

J

Catholic Schools
United in Fatth and Community

Sunday, January 26, 202: Celebrating our Parish
o Kick-off Mass at 10:30 a.m.
o Dress Code: uniform
e Book Fair in science lab after Mass (11:30-12:30)
o School Store open after Mass {11:30-12:30}

Monday, January 27, 2025: Celebrating our Vocations
e Dress Code: theme shirt with uniform bottoms
¢ Speaker: Doug Kliethermes
» Little Jesus Hunt

Tuesday, January 28, 2025: Celebrating our Community & Volunteers
Dress Cade: Chiefs shirt or red shirt with dress down bottoms

Helias alumni to greet students in the morning.

Service project

World Mission Rosary

Wednesday, January 29, 2025: Celebrating our Teachers & Staff
Dress Code: St. Stan spirit wear with uniform bottoms
Cinnamon rolls for staff provided by Cheryl Boessen

Lunch for staff provided by Home and School

Treat Trolly for staff provided by Student Council

Thursday, January 30, 2025: Celebrating our Students
s Dress Code: dress down day with tennis shoes for bowling
» Donuts for students provided by Home and School
e Bowling at Strikers in morning
e Pizza Haus for lunch
« 8th grade vs staff volleyball game @ 1:30 p.m.

Dress Code: uniform
10:00 Mass with parents {no need to bring bookbags)
o Students can be picked up in the gym beginning at 9:30 and head to church.
Book Fair open after Mass
Cookies in gym/cafeteria after Mass
11:30 dismissal (no bus/no aftercare)



